
 

 

Together for Children Addendum Statement: Reference to Sunderland City 

Council Pay Policy Statement 2025–2026 

Together for Children Sunderland acknowledges and aligns with the principles 

outlined in the Sunderland City Council Pay Policy Statement for the financial year 

2025–2026, as approved by the Council in accordance with Section 38 of the 

Localism Act 2011. 

This addendum confirms that Together for Children Sunderland adopts a consistent 

approach to pay and remuneration practices, reflecting the Council’s commitment to: 

• Transparency in the determination of employee salaries. 

• Fairness in the remuneration of Chief Officers and the lowest-paid employees. 

• Compliance with relevant legislation including the Equality Act 2010 and the 

Local Government Transparency Code 2014. 

• Promoting equality and ensuring that pay practices support the organisation’s 

equality objectives. 

Together for Children Sunderland will continue to review its pay arrangements in line 

with the Council’s policy and legislative requirements, ensuring alignment with best 

practice and public accountability. 

For full details, please refer to the Sunderland City Council Pay Policy Statement 

2025–2026, available at: 

Microsoft Word - PayPolicyStatement2324 

 

 

https://www.sunderland.gov.uk/media/35981/Pay-policy-statement-2025-2026-pdf/pdf/HRCommitteeReport_Pay_Policy_Statement_25-26_PDF.pdf?ccp=true

